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FEBRUARY NEWSLINK 

JANUARY 26, 2017 VOLUME 1, NUMBER 1 

ACPAAA EXECUTIVE BOARD 

President 

Phil Kabakoff 

817-572-4928  

kabbyintx@yahoo.com 
 

Vice-president  

Kathi Mulkerin 

817-228-1598 

kathimul@yahoo.com 
 

Treasurer 

Paul Goodman 

817-518-5780 

pgood45@gmail.com 
 

 

Secretary 

Hollie Walters  

musichrw@yahoo.com 

 
 

Director - Fundraising 

Elaine Noe 

 817-480-0411 

mawnoe@yahoo.com     

 
Director - Events 

Ron De Roxtra 

817-422-3846 

rderox@gmail.com   

                    

Director -  Programs 

Jim Colley 

817-821-0112 

jim@the5colleys.com                   
 
 

Director -  Communication 

James Lombard 

817-583-6366 

hands1067@gmail.com 
 

 

Director – Membership 

Dottie Johnson 

817-899-1613 

lovsapet@ymail.com 

 

*********************************** 
Board Meeting – 6:30 PM 

Thursday, February 2, 2017 

South Station 
 

Membership Meeting  - 7:00PM 

Thursday, February 9, 2017 

West station 

  

PROGRAM 

Our speaker for February is 

Arlington City Council Member  

Sheri Capehart 
District 2, Mayor Pro Tempore 

District 2 boundaries are generally south of 

Interstate 20, west to the city limit at Kennedale, 

east to Matlock Road, and south to the city limit 

at Mansfield.  District 2 includes the major 

shopping district along Cooper Street; numerous 

parks including Harold Patterson Sports Complex 

and the award winning Tierra Verde Golf Course; 

three independent school districts (Arlington, 

Mansfield, & Kennedale); large wooded 

residential lots and developments. 

Sheri is a fourth generation Texan and has lived in Arlington since 

1973.  She and husband, Bruce, have four sons, all graduates of Arlington 

ISD. Sheri’s compassion for children and animals led her to create the 

Animal Essay Contest, open to 3
rd

, 4
th

, 5
th

 and 6
th

 grade students in 

Arlington.  The contest challenges the students to write essays that deal 

with topics of responsible pet ownership and has drawn over 10,000 entries 

since its inception in 2001. 

 

Sheri was instrumental in championing the need for a new animal shelter 

and in 2008 Arlington opened a state of the art shelter that includes a 

veterinarian clinic, meet and greet rooms, an outside dog run and a lobby 

that is welcoming.   Adjacent to the animal shelter is the Tails & Trails Dog 

Park, Arlington’s first dog park.  Sheri’s involvement in Tails and Trails 

begun with the conceptual phase and she remained a steadfast advocate 

until the concept began reality. 

 

Sheri retired from Lockheed Martin Grand Prairie in 2003 where she was a 

member of the PAC-3 Missile Program as a Computer Security Analyst. 

 

  

Back the Blue – We have your Back 
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ACPAAA 

General Meeting Minutes 

January 12, 2017 

 

 

Phil Kabakoff called the meeting to order at 

7:00pm   

 

He introduced Jennifer Shaver from public works as 

the speaker for the evening.  

 

7:30pm - New officers for 2017 were installed.  

 

The membership recognized Deputy Chief Oz and 

Sgt. Pewitt for being in attendance at the meeting.  

 

7:35pm  New members were introduced.  

 

The secretary asked for approval of last month’s 

minutes- 

There was a motion to approve last month’s minutes 

by Elaine Noe and a second by Autumn Penry.  All 

Yes-Motion Passed  

 

Paul Goodman gave the Treasurer’s report 

 Trading Cards-Partial payment 

informational return for December 

everything else was the same from last 

month.  

 

Elaine Noe-Spoke about fundraising  

 If you need more information her number is 

817-480-0411   

 She also asked if everyone had signed the 

get well cards for Jackie Smith, Lt. Long, 

and Joe Hawkins.  

 If you need Thank You cards, see her she 

has some printed.  

 If you or someone is sick and needs help or 

a card get with her.  

 It was requested that a list of fundraisers for 

the year be put in the newsletter with a small 

paragraph explaining about each one.  At 

least list the fundraisers by the month they 

are in to give everyone a heads up about 

what is upcoming.  

 

Jim Colley - It was announced that next month’s 

speaker will be Sherri Capehart from the city 

council.  Please bring questions you may have for 

her.  

 

It was requested that the names of the speakers be 

put in the newsletters in advance.  

 

Dottie Johnson - Requested everyone make sure 

your email was up to date in Better Impact and all 

other contact information was current.  

 

Ron DeRoxtra –  

 Requested everyone sign up to bring a 

dessert to the next CPA class that Officer 

Hayden will be starting in February.  

 Tony Amendola – Spoke about Six Flags 

Training Scenarios they will be Feb. 1, 2, 3 

and Feb. 6, 7, 8 from 2:00pm to 10:00pm.  

You can come later if you need to work and 

then arrive later that is fine. Please let Tony 

know if you are going to attend and what 

time you will arrive.  

 The Class 51 luncheon is February 13 from 

11:30-1:00 pm at the training center and 

lunch is provided by Mac’s Bar & Grill. We 

will need a few people to help set-up, tear      

down, and serve.   

 Class 51 graduation will be February 24 at 

3:00pm at Fielder Road Baptist Church.  See 

him for more details they will need a few 

people to help serve.  

 

 Golf Tournament- We will get more 

information about the Golf tournament next 

month so far it will be at Terra Verde on 

Eden Road May 22 with an afternoon start.  

(this is tentative).  Last year there were 90 

players and it raised $6800.00.  Pat is going 

to need help. We will be doing signs again 

that day at the golf course be thinking about 

those business owners that may want to 

purchase a sign to support the officers that 

day. An individual can donate a playing spot 

to an officer.  

 

James Lombard- Nothing to report  

 

Old Business-  

 

Bill Jezek was honored for being our president the 

last 2 years and was presented with a plaque.  

 

Officer Tim Hayden and Sgt. Vince Pewitt set up 

the tents ACPAAA approved; one for each station  
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Sgt. Pewitt thanked everyone for supporting the 

department and for the recent purchase of the tents.  
 

Tom Mulkerin made a motion to adjourn-8:01pm.  

Seconded by Autumn Penry All Yes- Motion 

Passed. 
 

Respectively submitted by, 

 

 
Hollie Walters 

Secretary 

 

 

CPAANT 
 

February meeting will be held on 

Saturday, February 4 at 10:00, hosted by 

Fort Worth CPA 

The Business Meeting will include 

information for CPAAA Treasurers, they 

are invited to attend also It will be great to 

see our friends with the FT Worth CPAAA 

and exciting to see their Police equestrian 

center.  Some of them will be out working 

at the Stockyards as it is the last day for 

this event. 
 

Saturday February 4 at 10am 

FT Worth Mounted Patrol Equestrian 

Facility 

1901 N. Las Vegas Trail  

FTW 76108 
 

 

 
Tom Mulkerin 

CPAANT Representative 

 

 

 

 
 

The Caring Committee 
 

Lt James Long is now at home and welcomes your 

calls. 

 

His phone number is 817-784-8168. 

 

If you know of a ACPAAA Member who is 

ill or is in need of assistance please call 

Elaine Noe at 817-480-0411. 

 
Elaine Noe 

Director 

 

 

 

 

NEW TENTS 
 

 
 

ACPAAA purchased four tents for the APD. 

 

Sgt. Pewitt and Officer Tim Hayden brought one 

to the January meeting to show us what they look 

like. These will be used at various activities 

throughout the year. ACPAAA will use one at Fry’s 

Hot Dog Sale in May. 

 

2017 Dues 

 
Dues for 2017 should be paid now. You can mail 

your check or bring it to the next meeting.  

Please use the form on page 6. 

 

 



4 

 

 

 

New Officers Installed 
 

 
 

Officer Hayden installs the new officers for 2017 

 

 

Bill Jezek receives plaque 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Retiring President Bill Jezek receives a plaque of 

Appreciation from Phil Kabakoff for his 2 years of 

service as President. 

 

Arlington Citizens Police 

Academy 

 
The next class of the ACPA will start on Monday, 

February 13
th

. If you know someone who would 

like to attend have them call Officer Tim Hayden at 

817-459-6468 to sign up. 

ACPAAA members are welcome to attend the 

classes. 

 

 

 

Dog Walker Watcher 
 

If you would like to sign up for the 

Dog Walker Watcher program, the 

next meeting will be held on  

 

Tuesday, January 31, 6 -7 PM at 

the West Station.  

Thursday, February 23, 6:30 -7:30 PM  

at the South Station 

 

•Dog Walker Watch Program Overview 

•Presentation 

•Introduction to Dog Walker Watch 

•Patrol Procedures 

•Adjournment 

January  Speaker 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January speaker Jennifer Shaver with 

Phil Kabakoff 

 
 

 

 

 

 

OPPORTUNITIES 
 

From time to time the Arlington Convention 

Center has requests for volunteers that might be 

paying and/or non-paying positions. Watch for 

details that will be sent to you. 
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CHRISTMAS TREES 

 
If you are going to replace your artificial 

Christmas tree and the old one is still in decent 

shape, please consider donating it to the APD. 

 

The trees we have are getting old and need to be 

replaced. We would like trees that are under 5 

feet tall. 

 

If you have a tree you would like to donate, 

please contact Kathi Mulkerin at 817-228-1598 

or Kathleen.mulkerin@arlingtontx.gov. 

 

 

 

          Save the Date 

 
  The 

 4
th

 Annual 

ACPAAA Golf 

Tournament 
will be held this year 

on  

Monday May 22, 2017 
                               at the 

                        Tierra Verdi Golf Course 
 

FORE! your information, we need help organizing our 

4th annual ACPAAA Golf Scramble. 

 

Committee meetings begin on Tuesday, January 31 at 

6:00 pm in the Ventana Grille at Tierra Verde Golf 

Club, 7005 Golf Club Dr, Arlington, TX 76001. We meet 

in the restaurant. We often order food or beverages 

during the meeting. Please join us and help us deliver 

a great event to raise funds for the needs of APD not 

covered in their budget. 

 

Contact Art Dennis 817-228-3918 or Paul Goodman 

817-937-2512 with any questions. 

 

 

SCENARIOS 

 
Six Flags 
Date: Wednesday February 1st 

Location: Six Flags 

Time: 2:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

 

Six Flags 
Date: Thursday February 2nd 

Location: Six Flags 

Time: 2:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

 

Six Flags 
Date: Friday February 3rd 

Location: Six Flags 

Time: 2:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

 

Six Flags 
Date: Monday February 6th 

Location: Six Flags 

Time: 2:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

 

Six Flags 
Date: Tuesday February 7th 

Location: Six Flags 

Time: 2:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

 

Six Flags 
Date: Wednesday February 8th 

Location: Six Flags 

Time: 2:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

 

Contact 

Tony Amendola 

Email: tamendol@yahoo.com 

Cell: 817-991-6873 

 
(texting is preferred, just please be sure to identify 

yourself, if you haven’t texted me before) 

 

 

REMEMBER. . . . 

 

TO PARTICIPATE IN ANY SCENARIO  

YOU MUST HAVE A CURRENT  APD 

VOLUNTEER BADGE! 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Kathleen.mulkerin@arlingtontx.gov
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ACPAAA Membership Registration 2017  

       New Member                Renewing Member  

  

***Contact Information*** 

 Name ____________________________________________________ 

 Street Address ____________________________________________ 

 City/State/ Zip _____________________________________________    

 Email _____________________________________________________  

 Home Phone Number _______________________________________ 

 Cell Phone Number _________________________________________ 

 Birthday (Month/Day) ____________________ 

Annual dues are: $20.00 per person. Please make checks payable to:  ACPAAA 

 
You can complete this form and turn it in with payment to the Treasurer at a meeting or pay at 
completion of the ACPA classes,  
 
     or  
 
Mail the form along with your check to:  ACPAAA, P.O. Box 944, Arlington, TX 76004, 
 
     or 
 
Pay $21.00 using the PayPal link on www.acpaaa.net which will cover the processing fee charged to 
ACPAAA for the PayPal electronic transaction. 
  
The calendar on www.acpaaa.net displays the schedule of meetings and other events. 
 
We appreciate you joining us to support the Arlington Police Department! 
 
                                       

For Office Use Only 

Cash   _________    Check#   ________  

Date ___________ 

 
Rev 1-15-17WD 

http://www.acpaaa.net/
http://www.acpaaa.net/
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APD Recruit 

Class 51 

Luncheon & Graduation 

 
ACPAAA will sponsor a luncheon for Cadet 

Class 51 at the Training Center, 11:30 AM until 

1:00 PM. on February 13
th

. 

The luncheon will be catered by Mac’s Bar & 

Grill. (  http://macsteak.com ) 

 

Graduation for class 51 will be held on February 

24
th

 at 3:00 PM at the Fielder Road Baptist 

Church. 

 

If you would like to assist in serving the recruits 

for either event please contact Tony Amendola. 

tamendol@yahoo.com or 817-991-6878. 

 

 
 

 

PERSONAL 

INFORMATION 
 

Please check to make sure all your information in 

Better Impact is updated to include, phone 

numbers, email address, Interest and your photo 

is of you. 

 

This information is used only by the APD and 

Volunteer Coordinators and is not available to the 

public. It is especially useful when you are meeting 

someone for an activity so they can identify you 

easily. 

 

If you do not have a photo, or not sure how to post 

this to your profile, contact your Volunteer 

Coordinator or see Phil Kabakoff or James 

Lombard at any ACPAAA meeting and we can take 

your photo and post it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHIRTS 

 
We now have ACPAAA shirts in stock       

 in black & Blue 

Long and short 

sleeve.. 

 

Also available are ACPAAA 

T-shirts 

 

  Back the blue shirts 

 

Pick one up at the next membership 

meeting. 

 

for sizes and cost contact  

  
Elaine Noe  
817- 480-0411 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://macsteak.com/
mailto:tamendol@yahoo.com
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February 2017 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

Please 
send your 
2017 Dues 

today! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

1 
 
 

 
 

Scenarios 
Six Flags 
2- 10 pm 

2 
BOD Meeting 

6:30 pm 
South Station 

- 

Scenarios 
Six Flags 
2- 10 pm 

3 
 
 

 
 

Scenarios 
Six Flags 
2- 10 pm 

4 
 
 
 

5 
 
 
 

6 
 
 
 

Scenarios 
Six Flags 
2- 10 pm 

7 
 
 

 
Scenarios 
Six Flags 
2- 10 pm 

8 
 
 

 
Scenarios 
Six Flags 
2- 10 pm 

9 

Membership 
Meeting  

7 PM 
West Station 

 

 

10 
 
 
 

11 
 
 
 

12 
Lincoln’s 
Bithday 

 

 

13 
 
 
 

14 
Valentine's 

Day 

 

15 
 
 
 

16 
 
 
 

17 
 
 
 

18 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

20 
President’s 

Day 
 

 

21 
 
 
 

22 
Washington’s 

Birthday 

 
 
 

23 
 
 
 

24 
 
 
 

25 
 
 
 

26 
 
 
 

27 
 
 
 

28 
 
 
 

 
   Facebook: 

Arlington 
Citizens 
Police 

Academy 
Alumni 

Association 
 

 

 
Visit us on 
the Web at 
acpaaa.org 

and 

On 
Facebook 

 
 
 

 
 
www.acpaaa.org 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

       

www.acpaaa.org

